

It is with great joy and excitement that I encourage you to mark Sunday, August 6 at 3PM on your calendar. On that day we will ordain our Associate Pastor, Valerie Austin, to the Christian Ministry. It has been our privilege to share in ministry for the past two years with Valerie – to pray with her,

worship with her, be embraced by her ministry, and be blessed by her passion for Christ. Valerie has been my teacher in many ways and I have been challenged by the strength of her commitment to proclaim the Gospel in word and action. I know you will want to come and be part of this important event in Valerie's life.

Our Leadership Team has met to discuss ideas for sharing our building with other ministry groups (churches or other nonprofit ministries) in order to have a partner in meeting our monthly building expenses (such as property insurance and utilities). The Leadership Team will keep you posted as possibilities develop. If you have questions or suggestions please talk with a member of our Leadership Team: Debbie Goddard, Bill Adkinson, Stephen Gentry, Anne Marie Smith, Cindy Conley, Mary Margaret Smith, Valerie or me.

Pastor Sherry



SUMMER CAMPS

Please be praying for our kids going to Tall Oaks camp in July.

July 4th – 8th: Allen Gentry and Alesha Watts

SunShine Sisters will be going to Camp Redbud Monday, July 10^{th} – Friday, July 14^{th} .

TABLE OF CONTENTS

- From the Pastor
- ➤ Summer Camps
- Office Closed
- Leadership Team

Our newsletter is also available online and by email. If you would like to receive an electronic copy, please email Jaime at jaimebrbcc@att.net.

FINANCIAL UPDATE

Monthly Budget: \$3,600 June Gifts: \$2,145.29 YTD Budget: \$21,600 YTD Gifts: \$16,536



The church office will be closed and Bible Study is canceled on July 4th

LEADERSHIP TEAM

Time of Prayer

Sunday, July 9th 11:45 - Noon